
 

MEETING POLICE & FIRE COMMISSION 

BERLIN, WISCONSIN 

BERLIN CITY HALL – 2
ND

 FLOOR COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

JUNE 7, 2017 – 6:30 PM 
 

President Lindahl called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  Present:  Commissioners Guden, Marks, and 

Eckstein (4). Excused:  Pionke (1).    Also present were Chief Plantz, Capt. Block, Emergency Services 

Director Gary Podoll, Fire Chief Paugels, and Ald Secora.   

 

Introduction of new BPD Officer Mitchel Jazdzewski, along with Jim and Nancy Jazdzewski and brother 

Jordan.  Deputy City Administrator Midge Seaman swore in new Police Officer Mitchel Jazdzewski.  Chief 

Plantz then introduced Mitchel and administered the Oath of Honor with his mother then pinning on his 

badge.  Officer Jazdzewski was then welcomed to the Berlin PD. 

 

Motion by Guden to approve the May 3, 2017 minutes as presented.  Motion seconded by Marks and carried 

by voice vote. 

 

Podoll reported that the decals were on the trucks.  Monday night (6/5/17) the DNR examined the trucks.  

DNR will pay for diamond plate on back bumper, along with waxing both trucks for a total of $511.00.  

Podoll reported the pump test completed and the trucks were taken out of the budget and will be presented to 

Common Council.  Chief Paugels reported the fire calls were down this month.  Thanked Capt. Block for the 

help with the residents at Oak Street Apartments and with the investigation.  Chief Paugels reported that the 

compressed air foam system was used, using less than 200 gallons of water (200 less than 1/6).  Motion by 

Marks to approve and file the Fire Department Report and vouchers for payment, seconded by Eckstein, and 

carried by voice vote. 

 

Chief Plantz stated there were 372 calls for service (variety of calls).  Mitchel and Lucas still in training.  

Capt. Block and Jodie Olson are working on new cell phones.  A $6000 lawnmower that was stolen was put 

on the PD facebook page and was recovered within 2 hours, also a $2000 trailer from Winnebago County 

was recovered.  The promotions are going on for Sgt. Patterson’s position and shift and should know in July.  

Chief thanked West Side Garage and Farmers & Merchants Bank for the Packer cards that will be coming.  

Squad 59 went in for brakes and found more wrong with the rear end needing to be rebuilt, seals, etc with the 

total with labor should be around $900.00 but will receive 15% discount on labor.  Chief stated that the 

communication between the officers and the high school students congregating are a lot better.  Motion by 

Eckstein to approve the police department report and vouchers for payment, seconded by Marks, carried by 

voice vote.   

 

Old Business – None 

 

New Business:  None 

 

Public Appearances:  None 

 

Motion to Adjourn by Guden, seconded by Marks and carried by voice vote. 

       

       Submitted by Joanne Guden 

       Secretary for BPFC 

 

 

 

Next scheduled regular meeting Wednesday, July 5, 2017 at 6:30 PM 


